
April 2022 Monthly Meeting 

The monthly meeting for the Town of Casco was called to order on Thursday, April 21, at 7:00 pm by 

Chairman Joe Lukes.  Present were Bruce Quistorph, Pat Benes, Dave Opicka, Brian Paplham, Jeff 

Mincheski and the Casco Town Board. Absent was Barry Fenendael.                                                                                        

The clerk read the minutes from the March meeting. Perry made a motion to approve the minutes as 

read and Joe seconded. Motion carried.                                                                                                                                       

The treasurer reported as follows:  Checking--$370,675.70   Cemetery--$3,209.11   ARPA funds--

$61,835.59   Loan balance--$40,989.85   Deposits of Interest: Quarterly Transportation Aid--$30,610.31   

Lottery Credit--$10,234.87   Bailey tax specials payment--$189.15   Perry made a motion to approve the 

report and Joe seconded. Motion approved. 

A zoning meeting was held on April 18. Jeff Mincheski requested 1 ½ acres of his property be rezoned 

from A-1 Agricultural to A-2 Ag-Rural residential. The zoning commission unanimously approved the 

request. Perry made a motion that the Board approve the request and Joe seconded. Motion carried. 

Perry made a motion to have the clerk sign the Certified Survey Map and Joe seconded Motion carried.                                                                                                                 

Harters added a fuel surcharge of $384.93 for the month due to the increase in gas prices. The recycling 

grant can help offset this cost. 

All bills were approved and paid. Joe will contact WPS about an outstanding bill for downed lines that 

they have not paid. 

The County submitted a bid for ditch mowing. The estimated cost for first cut is $2,600 and $7,300 for 

the second cut to complete the work.                                                                                                                                                   

Joe received 2 bids for cemetery mowing. Lefave Property Management bid $1,750 for the season and 

L&L Lawn care & Landscape gave a per cutting bid of $85.00.  Perry made a motion to accept the bid 

from Lefave and Joe seconded. Motion carried. 

Brian Paplham with Scott Construction submitted bids for roadwork in the Town. The Board will decide 

at the next meeting which projects to proceed with. 

The Spring District meeting was held on April 2 in Manitowoc. Barry, Edie and Terrie attended and 

received Board of Review Training for this year. Board of Review will be held on Thursday, April 28, from 

6-8 pm. 

A Federal Procurement ordinance was drawn up and submitted for review. This is required to receive 

and process ARPA funds from the federal government. It will be put on the May agenda. 

The next quarterly unit meeting is scheduled for Monday, May 16 at the Lincoln Town Hall.                   

The next monthly meeting will be held on Wednesday, May 18 at 7:00 pm. Perry made a motion to 

adjourn and Joe seconded. Meeting adjourned at 7:40 pm. 

Terrie Gabriel, Casco Town Clerk 


